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For your reference:  

August, 2017  

School District of Arcadia  

NEWSLETTER  

 

Check out our website! 

www.arcadia.k12.wi.us 

From Your Superintendent  

Welcome to school year 2017-18.  I would personally like to extend a welcome to any 

new students or families who have moved into the Arcadia School District.  For all of the 

students and families returning from last year, thank you for another great year! 

Some of you may be wondering why you are receiving this newsletter in the mail.  We 

normally mail out hard copies of newsletters only upon request through the district office.  

We are mailing the initial 2017-18 district newsletter to insure that everyone receives 

valuable information about school supplies, our school calendar, annual notice reminders, 

and other information of importance to our students, parents, and guardians.   

The annual notice reminders provide information about various topics including, but 

not limited to:  Special Education, Title I, control of student records, reference to discrimi-

nation policies, bullying and harassment policy reference, school lunch program informa-

tion, programs for English Language Learners, and many more policy references that a 

school district is required to notify their residents about.  Parents and students will also 

receive much of this information again in the form of student/parent handbooks made 

available by each school.  All district policies are also available on the school website by 

clicking on the district link.    

After this mailing you will be receiving the school newsletter by going to our school 

website at: arcadia.k12.wi.us and clicking newsletter on the home page.  If you would like 

a hard copy mailed to you, please contact Dana Hoesley at the district office by phone 

608-323-3315, ext. 3158 or by email at hoesleyd@arcadia.k12.wi.us.   

As many of you know, when we had middle school and high school drop off 

and pick up from the high school parking lot it was very congested.  We are going 

to try something new this year to try to help with the congestion at Reit Lane and 

Raider Drive.  During the hours of 7:40 -8:00 a.m. and 3:20 -3:40 there will only be a 

right turn allowed as you are leaving our high school parking lot during school 

days.  Please be conscious of this to help delays and avoid potential accidents.  

There are going to be a few changes this year which involve parents, students, 

and school visitors.  

Elementary School 

Start time: 7:55 a.m.   End Time:  3:05  

Car drop off and pick up for students will continue to be on River Street.  There will be 

no changes where the buses load and unload before and after school.  The exception will 

be with 4K students.  They will get dropped off closer to their classrooms.  When visiting 
(Continued on page 2) 
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school during regular school hours you will check in at main office and be given a visitor badge.  You will also need 

to check in and check out of the main office with times and reason for visiting. 

 

Middle School 

Start time: 8:00 a.m.   End Time: 3:20 p.m.  

Before and after school car drop off and pick up for students will be on west side of middle school or where the 

high school student parking lot is presently.  The road in front of the main middle school entrance or east side of 

school will be for bus traffic only between 7:30-8:00 a.m. and 3:00-3:30 p.m.  When visiting school during regular 

school hours you will check in at main office and be given a visitor badge.  This will also be the entrance when stu-

dents have appointments or come late.  You will also need to check in and check out of the main office with times 

and reason for visiting. 

High School 

Start time: 8:00 a.m.   End Time:  3:20 p.m.  

Before and after school drop off and pick up for students will continue be on west side of high school.  When 

visiting school during regular school hours you will check in at main office and be given a visitor badge.  You will 

also need to check in and check out of the main office with times and reason for visiting.  Students will enter and 

exit the commons doors when they have appointments or come to school late.  All visitors will enter on the east 

side of the high school where they will have to go through the office first and check in during school 

hours.  There will be a camera and speaker on this side now to communicate with a secretary before being 

allowed in.  Visitors will not be allowed in the door near the commons during school hours for security rea-

sons.  Thank you for your understanding to improve safety for our students and staff.  

I would also like to take this time to give you some updates that have occurred this summer.  At the elementary 

school, we remodeled the west side of the building so we can house our 4K, 3 year olds, and Head Start.  We put 

in and remodeled bathrooms and sinks for the students.  Head Start also put in a new playground that is fenced in 

for the students.  We resurfaced the large elementary gym, it looks fantastic.  The east parking lot was torn up and 

re-done.  There was lots of painting and cleaning going on this summer in the elementary building as well.  In the 

middle school we installed a new movable wall between the LMC and distance learning area.  We did some touch 

ups on parts of the original projects that needed adjustments, such as a pillar in commons and some more surface 

preparation areas in the kitchen.  We completed a sidewalk so students do not have to walk on the road entering 

where buses come into drop off or pick up students.  We will also be checking into widening the sidewalks on the 

east side of the middle and high school.   This would improve student safety during bus pick up and drop off.  We 

also changed out some landscaping in the retention area east of the middle school.  In the high school we painted 

and carpeted the LMC along with the painting of many rooms.  Again this year we resurfaced the gymnasium.  We 

also leveled off and seeded an area west of the student parking lot for an additional practice field.  This was all 

done along with cleaning of every room and floor in the district.  Our custodians did a fantastic job!  Please thank 

them for the work they do. 

It was also another busy year of hiring staff this spring and summer.  We will have fourteen new or different 

staff members to start the 2017-18 school year.  We are excited to welcome them to the Arcadia team. 

Note:  During registration this year we will be asking for parent and guardian email addresses in an attempt to 

communicate information about your child or the school.  This along with our Infinite Campus messenger (phone 

calls) program is an attempt to constantly improve school-parent communication.   I encourage you to please con-

tact our teachers, paraprofessionals, bus drivers, cooks, custodians, coaches, advisors, secretaries, and any other 

school employee with whatever method of communication works best for you if you have any suggestions or con-

cerns. 

    Thank you for your continued support of our schools in the Arcadia School District and I look forward to a 

very productive 2017-18 school year.  And remember, my email, phone, and door are always open to you. 

        Louie Ferguson, Superintendent    

From your Superintendent continued  
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Welcome!  

 We are pleased to welcome the following new staff 

members to the Arcadia Public Schools:  
 

§ Lucy Pronschinske, Elem Spec. Ed. Teacher 

§ Chris Hund, HS/MS Spec. Ed. Teacher 

§ Rachel Siegersma, Early Childhood Teacher 

§ Kathleen Carson, School Psychologist 

§ Christine Friedrichs, Speech and Language 

§ Austin Rohan, HS Band Director 

§ Alyssa McCarthy, HS Spanish Teacher 

§ Areny Bork, MS Math Teacher 

§ Amber Hackman, MS FLANG/5th Grade ELL Teacher 

§ Scott Grade, Tech Ed Teacher 

§ Dennis Hakes, Alt. Ed. Teacher 

TREMPEALEAU  COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENTðIMMUNIZATIONS 

ONLY FOR STUDENTS WITHOUT HEALTH INSURANCE  

For appointmentðCall 538-2311, Extension 220 

Immunizations 2017 -2018                       LuAnne Hoesley, District Nurse       

STUDENT IMMUNIZATION LAWðAGE/GRADE REQUIREMENTS 

 

 The following are the minimum required immunizations for each age/grade level.  It is not a recommended immuniza-

tion schedule for infants and preschoolers.  For that schedule, contact your doctor or local health department.   

 If you have any questions or concerns, please call:  LuAnne Hoesley, District Nurse at 323-7500, extension 2190; the 

Trempealeau County Public Health Department at 538-2311, extension 220; or your childôs primary health care provider.  

                 Age/Grade                                                                                 Number of Doses                                                                                       

PreK (2 years through 4 years) 4 DTP/DTaP/DT2  3 polio 3 Hep B 1 MMR5  1 Var6 

Grades K  through 5 4 DTP/DTaP/DT/Td1 4 Polio4 3 Hep B 2 MMR5  2 Var6 

Grades 6 through 12 4 DTP/DTaP/DT/Td2 1 Tdap3 4 Polio4 3 Hep B 2 MMR5        2 Var6 

  

 1 DTP/DTaP/DT vaccine for children entering Kindergarten :  Your child must have received one dose after the 4th 

birthday (either the 3rd, 4th, or 5th) to be compliant.  (Note:  A dose 4 days or less before the 4th birthday is also acceptable.) 

 2 DTP/DTaP/DT/Td vaccine for students entering PreK grades 1 through 12:  Four doses are required.  However, if 

your child received the 3rd dose after the 4th birthday, further doses are not required.  (Note:  A dose 4 days or less before the 

4th birthday is also acceptable.) 

 3 Tdap means adolescent tetanus, diphtheria and acellular pertussis vaccine.  If your child received a dose of a tetanus

-containing virus vaccine, such as Td, within 5 years of entering the grade in which Tdap is required, your child is compliant, 

and a dose of Tdap vaccine is not required. 

 4 Polio vaccine for students entering grades Kindergarten through 12:  Four doses are required.  However, if your child 

received the 3rd dose after the 4th birthday, further doses are not required.  (Note:  A dose 4 days or less before the 4th birth-

day is also acceptable.) 

 5 The first dose of MMR vaccine must have been received on or after the first birthday.  (Note:  A dose 4 days or less 

before the 1st  birthday is also acceptable.) 

 6 Var means Varicella (chickenpox) vaccine.  A history of chickenpox disease is also acceptable. 

§ Kelly Moon, ELL Teacher 

§ Madelyn Schotten, 2nd Grade Teacher 

§ Maggie Hodges, ELL Teacher 
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 Friday, September 1, 2017, will mark the first day of 

school for grades 5-12.  Grades 4K-4 will have an open house 

on September 1st and grades Pre/K-4 will start classes on 

Tuesday, September 5, 2017. We have been planning, 

cleaning, and preparing for another grand year of school.  We 

are looking forward to seeing everyone as we learn and build 

together to make this the best school it can be.  Below is 

information you will need as the school year begins. 

Tuesday, August 1ðElementary School Office opensð8-3 

Tuesday, August 15ï New Student Registrationð1-6 p.m. 

Wednesday, August 16ðMiddle School Registration & Picture 

Dayð1:00-5:30 p.m. in the middle school commons 

Wednesday, August 16ðHigh School Registration & Picture 

Day  ð1:30-6:00 p.m. in the High School commons 

Wednesday, August 23, Thursday, August 24, and Monday, 

August 29-Wednesday, August 31ðTeacher Inservice 

Wednesday, August 30ðFreshmen Orientationð7:00 p.m. 

Friday, September 1ðOPEN HOUSE for Grades PreK-4 

Friday, September 1 - 1st Day of School for Grades 5-12 

Tuesday, September 5ð1st Day of School for Grades Prek-4. 

New Student Registration  

 Registration will be held for NEW STUDENTS that 

have not already registered on Tuesday, August 15, from 1-6 

p.m. in the Arcadia Elementary Office. Any child who will turn 4 

years old before September 1, 2017, is eligible to attend PreK 

this fall, and any child who will be 5 years old before 

September 1, 2017, can register for kindergarten.  If you are 

unable to stop in the office or have any questions, please 

contact the Elementary Office at 323-3315, option 1 between 

8:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. 

 Middle School Registration and Picture Day  

 Registration for middle school students for the 2017-

18 school year will take place on August 16th from 1:00-

6:00pm in the MS commons.  During registration students will 

receive their schedules, locker assignments and combinations, 

and have their school picture taken.  Parents can also update 

medical and emergency contact information and deposit lunch 

money.   

 Eighth grade students can register from 1:00 ï 2:30;  

 Seventh grade students from 2:30 ï 4:00.  

 Sixth grade students from 3:30-5:30. 

 Fifth Grade Registration/Orientation  
 

 The 5th Grade team has planned a 5th Grader Back to 

School Bash on Wednesday, August 16, 2017 from 1:00pm 

until 4:00pm. The event will give families and students an 

opportunity to meet faculty and staff, tour the school, locate 

their room, get a list of school supplies they will need on the 

first day and get their picture taken.  

 Parents and students will receive information about after 

school programs, complete paper work for classroom trips and 

activities, learn about nutrition break, as well as, pay fees, and 

receive information for free and reduced lunch,. You will also 

receive information about grade level curriculum and a glimpse 

at the student day/week, as well as, student expectations for 

learning, behavior and homework.  

 If a parent has more than one student to register 
you may come with all of your students at one time to 
complete registration.  

IF YOU WILL NOT BE ABLE TO REGISTER DURING YOUR 

DESIGNATED TIME SLOT, PLEASE COME  AT A TIME 

THAT WILL WORK WITH YOUR FAMILY'S SCHEDULE.  

 High School Registration and Picture DayðOn 

Wednesday, August 16 all 9th-12th grade students and/or 

parents should report to the high school commons to update 

medical and emergency contact information, pay student fees, 

deposit lunch money, and purchase PE uniforms.  Updated 

student schedules will be handed out and student pictures will 

be taken at this time.  The following time frames are 

recommended for registering:  Freshmen 1:30-3:00; 

Sophomores 2:30-4:00; Juniors 3:30-5:00; and Seniors 4:30-

6:00.  Detailed registration information and photo order forms 

will be mailed approximately two weeks prior to registration 

day. 

 9th Grade OrientationðThe evening of Wednesday, 

August 30, is an opportunity for 9th grade students and parents 

to learn about high school procedures and opportunities for 

involvement.  A tour of the building will also be provided.  A 

letter with more details will be coming your way early in August. 

 PreK & Kindergarten OrientationðLetters will be 

mailed in early August about PreK and Kindergarten 

orientation.  If you do not receive a letter regarding orientation, 

please call the elementary school office at 323-3315, option 1. 

First Day of School Procedures  

 Elementary School  ï Class lists will be posted at the 

OPEN HOUSE.  That day, your child will meet his or her 

teacher, hand in paperwork in the office, bring school supplies, 

learn classroom rules, review PBIS expectations and enjoy a 

Kickoff Carnival in the gym.  BUSES WILL NOT BE RUNNING 

FOR ELEMENTARY STUDENTS ON SEPTEMBER 1, 2017.   

Parents are responsible to bring their child to and from school 

that day.  Expect to be with your child about 1 İ to 2 hours at 

school that day.   

 Daily Schedule ï Classes at the elementary school 

begin at 7:55 a.m. and dismiss at 3:05 p.m.  In order to 

better serve our studentsô needs, grades K-4 will use a five

-day cycle schedule this year.  This will affect classes such 

as art, music, physical education, and LMC/technology.  A 

calendar will be included in the Family Handbook.   

 Early Childhood and PreKðThis year students in 

Early Childhood and PreK will continue to attend classes 

Monday through Thursday .  Students will not attend classes 

on Friday or early dismissal days.  The morning classes will 

meet from 7:55-11:00 a.m., and the afternoon classes will meet 

from 12:00-3:05 p.m.  We would like parents to pick up and 

drop off their Prek/EC child(ren) by the PreK classrooms, which 

is on the west end of the building. Further information will come 

from your childôs homeroom teacher.  Full day Prek students 

start at 7:55 a.m. and dismiss at 3:05 p.m.  Lunch is offered at 

Principalsõ Page 
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school for full day Prek students at 11:00 a.m. 

 Middle School ðSchool starts for Arcadia Middle 

School students on Friday, September 1st.  5-8 grade students 

should report to their first hour classes by 8:00 am on the first 

day of school.  The school day will end for fifth through eighth 

grade at 3:20 pm in the Middle School Building. 

 Busing will be available for students that need to return to 

the elementary school for athletic activities. 

 High School ðThe 2017-18 school year officially 

begins at 8:00 a.m. , Friday, September 1.  Students are to 

report to the commons area at the high school to pick up their 

schedule before the start of the school day and report to their 

first hour class at 8:00 a.m.  During our Enrichment Period 

students will be reporting to the auditorium for our opening day 

assembly.  Lunch will be served as usual, and dismissal will 

be at 3:20 p.m.  

 FeesðThe general fee for all high school students is 

$15.00.  Student fees will be paid during registration on August 

16.  After registration day, fees may be paid in the high school 

office. Students taking certain courses in art and technology 

education pay additional user fees.  Band students who use a 

school-owned instrument are charged a $15.00 instrument 

rental fee. The activity fee structure is $10.00 as freshmen and 

$5.00 as sophomores and juniors.  There will be no senior 

activity fee. 

Lock Deposit (Phy. Ed. 9-12)ééééééééééé 5.00 

General Fee (9-12) .......................................................... 15.00 

Music Instrument Rental .................................................. 15.00 

Class of 2019 Activity Fee ................................................. 5.00 

Class of 2020 Activity Fee ................................................. 5.00 

Class of 2021 Activity Fee ............................................... 10.00 

 Breakfast and LunchðHigh school students will have 

the choice of the two regular hot lunches or the a la carte 

menus.  The price range for the a la carte menu is 30 cents to 

$3.00.  If you do not want your child to eat off the a la carte 

menu or wish to put a dollar limit on how much they spend 

each day, please notify Jacqueline Deniz at 323-3315, 

extension 2501.  High school students must have money in 

their account in order to eat from the a la carte menu.  (See 

Food Service Collection Guidelines on page 6.)  

Milk (PreK-6 milk break) ........................... 30 cents per carton* 

Grades K-12 Breakfast ....................................... 1.25 per meal 

Grades K-5 Lunch .............................................. 2.40 per meal 

Grades 6-12 Lunch ............................................. 2.65 per meal 

Addl. portion meal tickets (K-12) ...................... 1.00 per portion 

 Free & Reduced Priced Meals ApplicationðWe 

encourage families who may be eligible to apply for either free 

or reduced lunch.  Even if you do not choose to participate in 

the program, the number of qualifying students has an impact 

on the amount of funding we receive for the school district.  

Families only need to complete the application, and return it to 

their childôs teacher or send it to the District Office at 756 

Raider Drive as soon as possible.  The application is found on 

pages 11-12 of this newsletter.  The school will notify you in 

regard to the status of your request. 

 Positive Behavior Intervention and SupportðAt the 

elementary/middle school, we will continue to use the PAWS 

approach to our school-wide behavior program.  Positive 

Behavior Intervention and Support is behavior that is being 

respectful  to others and ourselves, being responsible  for our 

actions, being safe .  This will be an emphasis by all as we 

work to make our school a place at which we all feel safe and 

valued. 

 High School Student, Middle School and Elementary 

School Family HandbooksðA student/family handbook will be 

issued to each student and can be found on the school 

webpage. The purpose of the handbook is to serve as a 

reference for both parents and students.  We urge you to read 

it and refer to it throughout the school year.  Much valuable 

information is available and will help everyone to better 

understand our procedures and practices at school. 

 AttendanceðThe staff and administration place a high 

priority on regular and punctual school attendance.  We believe 

firmly that the loss of classroom time can never be replaced.  

We also believe that you, the parents, share in this concern 

and will make every effort to see that your child takes full 

advantage of the educational opportunities the school district 

offers.  We ask that you call school before 9:00 a.m. daily when 

your child is going to be absent due to an illness or emergency.  

We would also ask that you try to plan vacations that coincide 

with school vacation periods. 

 InsuranceðThe school district does not provide 

student accident insurance.  Parents wishing to purchase 

additional coverage may pick up an application from the high 

school or elementary office.  Information will be distributed to 

students on the first day of school.  Please purchase a policy 

by Friday, September 8.  (See article on page 15) 

 If you have any questions regarding the opening of 

school, please feel free to contact Mr. Herman at the high 

school, Mrs. Butler at the middle school,  or Mr. Halverson at 

the elementary school.  If you feel a conference, prior to the 

opening of school, would help make learning a more pleasant 

task for your child, feel free to contact the principal for an 

appointment.    

 Should a concern arise during the school year, it is our 

hope you will feel free to contact either the administration or 

teaching staff to seek a solution to the problem.  Most concerns 

have a solution when the concerns are made known. 

 

PAUL HALVERSONðELEMENTARY PRINCIPALð323-3315, Ext. 2193 

MICHELE BUTLER - MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPALð323-3315, Ext. 4102 

ALAN HERMANðHIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPALð323-3315, Ext. 3131 

 

 

(continued from page 4) 
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Transportation Notes to Parents & Students  

REMINDERS 

      Please have students waiting at the bus stop prior to the 
buses arrival. Our drivers cannot wait for students to walk 
from the house to the bus stop.  

The back two seats on each side of the bus need to be left 
empty unless the bus is at capacity. A reminder from 
parents may help the drivers enforce this safety policy.  

Walking areas: The walking areas will remain the same for 
the high school, middle school, elementary school and Holy 
Family.  

Dismissal Times  

Holy Family Catholic School  3:00 

Arcadia Elementary 3:05 

Middle/High School          3:20 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
Parents:  

Children walking to or from school, PLEASE cross at the 

corner of Main Street and St. Joseph Avenue.  A crossing 

guard is on duty.  

Any changes to your childôs afterschool transportation 

must be called in before 1:30 p.m. No non-emergency 

transportation changes will be made after 1:30 p.m. 

deadline. After the 1:30 p.m. deadline, please arrange to 

pick your child up at their regular bus stop.   

Job Opportunities:  

 The Transportation Department is currently looking 

for Bus Drivers and Van Drivers. For more details please 

review the employment section on the school website or 

contact the Transportation Director. Starting bus route pay 

is $21.82/hour. Starting van driver and bus driver extra 

curricular trip pay is $12.15/hour.  

ALL students must register to  

ride a bus!   

High School and Middle School students/parents should stop at 

the transportation table at registration on Wednesday, August 

16th.  

Elementary parents can register at early registration on August 

15th or the Open House on September 1st. New students are 

encouraged to register for transportation at the early registration 

on August 15th.  

Thank you. 

John Krett, Transportation Director, 323-3315, ext 3300 

Food Service Collection Guidelines  

 The District uses an automated lunch accounting 

system (Lunch Cashier) to record food service payments 

and to monitor food transactions.  The system functions as 

a debit system.  Parents/guardians are expected to maintain 

their lunch account in a positive  status.  Any funds remain-

ing in family lunch accounts at the end of the school year 

will carry over to the next school year.  Refunds will be is-

sued upon written parental request. 

 Parents/guardians who claim that the financial con-

dition of their families is such that they cannot afford to pay 

for the cost of their childrenôs meals will be invited to make 

application for free or reduced meals in accordance with 

federal regulations. 

 A la Carte Line Policy (High School Only) - Stu-

dents are to have a positive balance in their account to 

make purchases on the a la carte food line.  If the account 

has a negative balance, the student will have to eat from the 

regular lunch line until there is a positive balance. 

 Collection of Food Service Related Charges ð

The Superintendent, or designee, will be expected to pro-

tect the taxpayers of the District by making every effort to 

collect all food service related charges due the District.  The 

District will have guidelines in place that identify criteria for 

the use of a small claims court, collection agencies/service, 

and write-off of debt. 

 Insufficient Account Balances ðAll students will 

be informed of low account balances in the lunch line.  

Statements will be mailed home weekly when the account 

balance falls between $20.00 and -$20.00.   

 All accounts at or below negative $-20.00 will be 

notified by mail that all family members will be denied ac-

cess to food service programs until a mutually agreed upon 

payment plan is reached or the account balance is paid in 

full.  Payment will be expected within seven days of the 

mailing.  Students will not be allowed to purchase extra por-

tions or a la carte items during the time period when the 

account reaches a negative balance and actual denial of 

access to the food service program begins. 

 Denial of Access to the School Lunch Program 

Due to Nonpayment ðAfter all possible collection efforts 

have proven unsuccessful, families with lunch account bal-

ances at or below  negative $20.00 will be denied access to 

all school food programs.  Restriction of access to school 

food service programs will become effective seven days 

from the mailing if the account is not paid in full or if a pay-

ment plan is not reached. 

 In accordance with USDA regulations, children re-

ceiving free meal benefits cannot be denied a meal for any 

reason, including failure to maintain their family lunch ac-

count in a positive status. 
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Letter to Households ñNational School Lunch/Breakfast  

 Children need healthy meals to learn.  The Arcadia 

School District offers healthy meals every school day.   

Students in grades K-5 may buy lunch for $2.40.  Students in 

grades 6-12 may buy lunch for $2.65.  Students in grades K-

12 may buy breakfast for $1.25. Your children may qualify for 

free meals or reduced price meals, or free milk under the 

Special Milk Program or the Wisconsin School Day Milk 

Program.  

Do I need to fill out an application for each child?  

 No. Use one Free and Reduced Price School Meals 

Application for all students in your household.  We cannot 

approve an application that is not complete, so be sure 

to fill out all required information.  Return the completed 

application to:  Lunch Program, School District of 

Arcadia, 756 Raider Drive, Arcadia, WI  54612.  

Who can get free or reduced price meals?  

1. All children in households receiving benefits from 
FoodShare, the Food Distribution Program on Indian 
Reservations (FDPIR), or W-2 Cash Benefits  are 
eligible for free meals. 

2. Children in households that receive Medicare benefits 
may qualify for free or reduced price meals.  

3. Foster children that are under the legal responsibility of a 
foster care agency or court are eligible for free meals.  

4. Children participating in their schoolôs Head Start 
program are eligible for free meals. 

5. Children who meet the definition of homeless, runaway, 
or migrant are eligible for free meals. 

6. Children may receive free or reduced price meals if your 

householdôs income is within the limits on the Federal 

Income Eligibility Guidelines. Your children may qualify 

for free or reduced price meals if your household income 

falls at or below the limits on this chart.  

How do I know if my children qualify as homeless, 

migrant, or runaway?  

 Do the members of your household lack a 

permanent address? Are you staying together in a shelter, 

hotel, or other temporary housing arrangement? Does your 

family relocate on a seasonal basis? Are any children living 

with you who have chosen to leave their prior family or 

household? If you believe children in your household meet 

these descriptions and havenôt been told your children will get 

free meals, please call or e-mail Louie Ferguson, 323 -3315, 

ext. 3160,  fergusonl@arcadia.k12.wi.us   

My childôs application was approved last year.   

Do I need to fill out another one?  

 Yes, your childôs application is only good for that 

school year and for the first few days of this school year.  You 

must send in a new application unless the school told you 

that your child is eligible for the new school year.  If you do 

not send in a new application that is approved by the school 

or you have not been notified that your child is eligible for free 

meals, your child will be charged the full price for meals.   

I get WIC.  Can my children get free meals?  

 Children in households participating in WIC may be 

eligible for free or reduced price meals.  Please fill out an 

application. 

Will the information I give be checked?  

 Yes, and we may also ask you to provide written 

proof of the household income you report.  

If I donôt qualify now, may I apply again later? 

 Yes.  You may apply at any time during the school 

year. For example, children with a parent or guardian who 

becomes unemployed may become eligible for free and 

reduced price meals if the household income drops below the 

income limit.  (See chart on page 8.) 

What if I disagree with the schoolôs decision  

about my application?  

 You should talk to school officials. You may also  

ask for a hearing by calling or writing to:  Louie Ferguson, 

Superintendent, 756 Raider, Arcadia, WI  54612, phone 608-

323-3315. 

May I apply if someone in my household  

is not a U.S. citizen?  

 Yes, you or your child(ren) do not have to be U.S. 

citizens to qualify for free or reduced price meals. 

Who should I include as members of my household?  

 You must include all people living in your household, 

related or not (such as grandparents, other relatives, or 

friends) who share income and expenses.  You must include 

yourself and all children who live with you.  If you live with 

other people who are economically independent (for 

example, people who you do not support, who do not share 

income with you ore your children, and who pay a pro-rated 

share of expenses), do not include them. 

What if my income is not always the same?  

 List the amount that you normally receive.  For 

example, if you normally get $1,000 each month, but you 

missed some work last month and only got $900, put down 

that you get $1,000 per month.  If you normally get overtime, 

include it, but not if you only work overtime sometimes.  If you 

have lost a job or had your hours or wages reduced, use your 

current income. 

We are in the military.  

Do we report our income differently?  

 Your basic pay and cash bonuses must be reported 

as income. If you get any cash value allowances for off-base 

housing, food, or clothing, or receive Family Subsistence 

Supplemental Allowance payments, it must also be included 

as income. However, if your housing is part of the Military 

Housing Privatization Initiative, do not include your housing 

allowance as income. Any additional combat pay resulting 

from deployment is also excluded from income.  

My family needs more help.  Are there other  

programs we might apply for?  

 To find out how to apply for Food Share or other 

assistance benefits, contact your local county human 

services or call 1-800-362-3002. 

 If you have other questions or need help, call 608-

323-3315. 

Louie Ferguson, Superintendent 
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PLEASE FORWARD LUNCH ACCOUNT MONEY AT ANY TIME TO:  
SCHOOL DISTRICT OF ARCADIA  

756 RAIDER DRIVE, ARCADIA, WI  54612  
 

PLEASE NOTE  
 High school students will have the choice of the regular hot lunch or the a la carte menu.  The price range for the a 

la carte menu is 25 cents to $3.00.  If you do not want your child to eat off the a la carte menu, or wish to put a dollar limit 

on how much they spend per day, please call  Ellen Bartow at 323-3315, Extension 3190. 

 High school students must have money in their account in order to eat from the a la carte menu.  NO 

EXCEPTIONS!  (See Food Service Collection Guidelines on page 6.) 

 A free and reduced meal application is included in this newsletter.  Please return it as soon as possible to 

the above address.  (See application on pages 11 & 12.)  

Privacy Act Statement ñFree & Reduced Meals Application  

This explains how we will use the information you give us. 

 The Richard B. Russell National School Lunch Act 

requires the information on this application. You do not have 

to give the information, but if you do not, we cannot approve 

your child for free or reduced price meals.  You must include 

the last four digits of the social security number of the adult 

household member who signs the application.  The last four 

digits of the social security number is not required when you 

apply on behalf of a foster child or you list a FoodShare,  W-2 

Cash Benefits or Food Distribution Program on Indian 

Reservations (FDPIR) case number or other FDPIR identifier 

for your child or when you indicate that the adult household 

member signing the application does not have a social 

security number.  We will use your information to determine if 

your child is eligible for free or reduced price meals, and for 

administration and enforcement of the lunch and breakfast 

programs. We MAY share your eligibility information with 

education, health, and nutrition programs to help them 

evaluate, fund, or determine benefits for their programs, 

auditors for program reviews, and law enforcement officials to 

help them look into violations of program rules. 

Non-discrimination Statement:  This explains what to do if 

you believe you have been treated unfairly. 

 In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations and 

policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and employees, 

and institutions participating in or administering USDA 

programs are prohibited from discriminating based on race, 

color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal or 

retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or 

activity conducted or funded by USDA. Persons with 

disabilities who require alternative means of communication 

for program information (e.g. Braille, large print, audiotape, 

American Sign Language, etc.), should contact the Agency 

(State or local) where they applied for benefits. Individuals 

who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may 

contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 

877-8339. Additionally, program information may be made 

available in languages other than English. To file a program 

complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program 

Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-3027) found online at: 

http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, and at 

any USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and 

provide in the letter all of the information requested in the 

form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 632-

9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA by: 

(1) Mail:     U.S. Department of Agriculture 

      Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights    

      1400 Independence Avenue,SW 

       Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

(2) Fax: (202) 690-7442; or 

(3)  E-mail: program.intake@usda.gov.  

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.  

 Your children may qualify for free or reduced price 

meals if your household income falls at or below the limits on 

the chart at right. 

 

 

Federal Eligibility Income 

Chart for School 17 -18 Year  

FEDERAL ELIGIBILITY INCOME CHART For School Year 
2017-18  

Household 
size 

Yearly Monthly Weekly 
 

1 $22,311 $1,860 $430 

2 $30,044 $2,504 $578 

3 $37,777 $3,149 $727 

4 $45,510 $3,793 $876 

5 $53,243 $4,437 $1,024 

6 $60,976 $5,082 $1,173 

7 $68,709 $5,726 $1,322 

8 $76,442 $6,371 $1,471 

Each  
additional 
person: 

$7,733 $645 $149 
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AHS NY Music Trip 2017   

Arcadia High School Music Department recently had the 

amazing opportunity to tour the Big Apple along with a stop to 

Liberty Square in the City of Brotherly Love on June 18-24, 

2017.  Four charter buses from Z-Best Tours with Dan Erickson 

at the helm, took 166 people (students and adults) on a trip of a 

life time and for some their first and only time able to visit New 

York and Philadelphia. 

Students, chaperones, community members, and directors 

were treated to a variety of highlights including:  Niagara Falls 

with a Maid of the Mist boat ride, Ellis Island and the Statue of 

Liberty, Ground Zero, Lower Manhattan, Wall Street, NY Stock 

Exchange, Grand Central Station, Battery Park, Chinatown, 

Metropolitan Museum of Art, and many other iconic places.   

Wednesday was performance day as the choir under the 

direction of Mrs. Pamela Perkins Siewert sang their hearts out 

with sacred and secular tunes at the Church of St. Paul the 

Apostle.  The band under the debut direction of Mr. Jordan 

Hanson played a plethora of hand clapping patriotic hits on the 

USS Intrepid Aircraft Carrier.  All did marvelously and the 

graduating Seniors really took the lead ensuring the perform-

ances sparkled, even Drum Major Jolene Servais knock out a 

home run when conducting the band with their last two musical 

selections. 

The Arcadia group was treated to three sensational theatri-

cal productions, New Amsterdam Theatre's Aladdin, Majestic 

Theatre's Phantom of the Opera, and Medieval Times Dinner 

Theatre.  Each had a blast laughing hysterically at the Genie in 

the lamp, experiencing a roller coaster of emotional twists and 

turns with the Phantom's scheme for Christine's love, and 

cheering on their favorite knight in a medieval jousting tourna-

ment complete with a soaring hawk, prancing equines, villain-

ous marauders, a pretty princess, and justice for all. 

Thursday brought more touring opportunities with Times 

Square, 5th Avenue, Cake Boss, Trump Tower, Central Park, 

Tiffany's, Macy's, Central Park Zoo, tunneling underneath the 

Hudson River, carriage rides, seeing homes of the rich and 

famous, many shopping destinations, and a capstone visit to 

the Empire State Building. NBC Studio tour was on the docket 

and Perla Donjuan said of the NBC spin "had fun being able to 

make our own late night TV show.  It was great!"  

Last but certainly not least was a stop at our Nation's 2nd 

Capitol and the place where the Declaration of Independence 

was signed.  Philadelphia is certainly filled with historic majesty, 

American Independence, freedom of religious persecution, and 

anything Benjamin Franklin. 

The students displayed extremely great manners and a 

thirst for adventure while keeping a smile on their faces no mat-

ter how long we had to wait in New York's traffic.  The chaper-

ones were ever so helpful while navigating to new places and 

the occasional itinerary change while keeping all safe and 

sound until returning home.  A HUGE shout out goes to Mrs. 

Siewert for orchestrating this once in a lifetime trip that will not 

be forgotten!!!!  Arcadia High School can be very proud of their 

2017 Ambassadors to New York. 


